
Lee Township 
Special Meeting Minutes  

July 11, 2022 
 
The Special Meeting of the Lee Township Board was called to order at 7:00 pm at the Lee Township Hall 
located at 877 56th Street, Pullman, Michigan. 
 
Board Members Present:   Trustee Hatfield, Trustee Galdikas, Treasurer Lowery, Supervisor Owen and 
Clerk Friel.   
 
Purpose of the Meeting: Discussion on changes to the Fire Department Millage.   
 
Supervisor Owen began with asking Fire Chief Chamberlain if he suggested any changes to the current 
Millage.  
 
Fire Chief Chamberlain stated that they would like to leave the millage as it is currently.  
 
Supervisor Owen noted that Chief Chamberlain put in his notice at his current full-time job, and will 
begin as Lee Township’s full-time Fire Chief on Monday, July 18. He welcomed and congratulated Chief 
Chamberlain. 
 
Chief Chamberlain stated that he had always supported a full-time fire chief position for Lee Township. 
He believes it will be very beneficial to the Township and department. He informed that he passed the 
State licensing test and looks forward to starting his new position. 
 
Supervisor Owen suggested that the Chief meet with the Clerk and Treasurer to discuss payment 
arrangements going forward.  
 
A motion was made by Owen and seconded by Friel to keep the fire millage at the same 5 mill rate.  All 
voted “Aye.”  Motion carried.  
 
A motion was made by Owen and seconded by Hatfield to adjourn the meeting.  All voted “Aye.”  Motion 
carried.  
 
 
Meeting adjourned at 7:10 pm.  
 
Minutes submitted by: Heather Friel, Clerk 
 


